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AAP to Celebrate 80th Anniversary Next Month 

 

 With the theme ñ80 Years of Serving the Motoring Public,ò the Automobile Association 

Philippines will celebrate its 80th anniversary with a Concours dôElegance, an exhibit of the 

most prized collector cars on May 8 followed by the annual general membership meeting and 

the Philippine Motorsport Awards Night on May 9. 

 The events will be held at the Philippine Trade Training Center (PTTC) at the corner of 

Roxas Boulevard and Buendia Avenue in Pasay City. 

 Although AAP usually convenes its general membership meeting in April, this year it was 

moved to early May to precede the worldwide launch of the United Nations Decade of Action for 

Road Safety 2011-2020 on May 11. The multisectoral Philippine Global Road Safety 

Partnership (PGRSP), which is chaired by AAP president Gus Lagman, will spearhead the 

activities for the launching of the Decade in Metro Manila. 

 On May 10, AAP will distribute 250 free Protec crash helmets to elementary public 

school children in Morong, Rizal who go to and from school astride a motorcycle driven by a 

parent or adult relative.  The 250 helmets are the last remaining of the 1,000 brought over last 

year by international movie star Michelle Yeoh, now the Make Roads Safe Ambassador of the 

FIA Foundation, for distribution by AAP under the Global Helmet Vaccine Initiative of the FIA 

Foundation, the Asia Injury Prevention Foundation and the Asian Development Bank. 

 AAP was founded in 1931 as the Philippine Motor Association (PMA) by prominent 

Filipinos including Carlos P. Romulo, Albino Sycip, Antonio Brias, M. Elizalde and Executive 

Secretary Jorge Vargos, who was elected the first chairman and president.  The objectives of 

the PMA were the enactment of laws on the use of motor vehicles, construction of good and 

safe roads, practice of road courtesy and safety, development and promotion of tourism and the 

promotion of the rights and privileges of all motorists for better and safer motoring. 

 Through the years, the PMA continued to pursue those objectives.  Benito Legarda, who 

served as PMA president up to 1973, introduced membership services such as free emergency 

roadside assistance, bail bonds for members involved in accidents, personal accident insurance 

and discounts at retail outlets. 

 In the early 1950s, the PMA joined the Alliance Internationale de Tourisme (AIT) and the 

Federation Internationale de lôAutomobile (FIA), two global federations that merged in 2004 with 

the FIA as the dominant partner.  The FIA not only governs all four-wheel motor sports 

worldwide, it also promotes road safety and sustainable mobility.  As the only Philippine 



member of the FIA, AAP is authorized to promote and regulate motor sport events in this 

country. AAP, as the National Auto Club is also the only entity authorized to issue Philippine 

International Driving Permits (PIDPs.) 

 In 2001, when the PMA observed its 70th anniversary, the board changed its name to 

Automobile Association Philippines to be in sync with the AAôs (Automobile Associationôs) of 

other countries. 

 The auto clubôs longest serving president was lawyer Conrado ñDodoò R. Auyao who 

was elected to the top job in 1982. A rally driver in his younger days, Ayuyao cultivated closer 

ties with the FIA, which is composed of 228 national motoring and sporting organizations in 132 

countries. Ayuyao launched emergency medical service for members, acquiring state-of-the-art 

ambulances and sending personnel to the United States to train as paramedics.   It was during 

his presidency that the club acquired the property at 683 Aurora Boulevard in Quezon City that 

became the head office. Ayuyao opened a satellite office in Cebu City in 1993. When he died in 

1999 after a lingering illness, the clubôs vice president, architect Carlos Arguelles assumed the 

presidency. 

 Antonio L. Mapa succeeded Arguelles in 2003 and served as president until his untimely 

death in 2005.  Augusto ñGusò C. Lagman, then the vice president, took over and continue to 

serve as AAP president to this day.  Lagman gained the distinction of being the first Filipino to 

be elected to the FIA World Council for Automobile Mobility and Tourism as Asia-Pacific vice 

president, one of seven vice presidents in the FIA.  He was also reelected to the position of vice 

president for FIA Region II at the annual FIA Conference Week that was held in Kuala Lumpur 

last March. 

 In the last few years, AAP has expanded its Emergency Roadside Service to include the 

North Luzon Expressway (NLEX), the Skyway and ground level expressway from Magallanes to 

Alabang and the Subic-Clark-Tarlac Expressway (SCTEx).  AAP offers ambulance service, 

discounts on tires, batteries and car insurance, LTO registration assistance, free glass etching 

For more information on AAP membership services and discounts, go to www.aap.org.ph 

 

 

        

 
 
 
 
 



Making Motoring Fun: Time for Action on Road Safety 

 

 

The Automobile Association Philippines 

(AAP), along with its partners from the public and 

private sectors, is preparing for the worldwide 

launch of the United Nations Decade of Action 

for Road Safety: 2011-2020 on May 11, 2011. 

The United Nations resolution initiated by the 

Federation Internationale de lôAutomobile (FIA) 

Foundation calls for a united effort from 100 countries to reduce road deaths and injuries by 50 

percent around the world by the year 2020.  

  Its key objectives are to draw attention to the Decade and more generally to the impact 

of the global road safety crisis and the prospects for prevention; and to provide an opportunity 

for governments, international agencies, civil society organizations, the private sector and other 

stakeholders to announce their respective plans for the Decade. 

 At the global level, a 24-hour "continuous" event will begin in the East and travel to the 

West across a one-day period. In each of the world's 24 time zones, one or several countries 

will take the lead in organizing a high-profile, media-oriented event. It is hoped that heads of 

state, officials and ministers from various sectors of society will show their commitment to 

scaling up road safety efforts. Selected national events will be broadcast by Internet time zone 

by time zone, with a certain number of the events being broadcast live. Ideally, every country of 

the world, many international agencies, civil society organizations, the private sector and others 

will mark the occasion of the global launch to officially announce their national or local plans for 

the Decade to the public. 

 In the Philippines, the Philippine Global Road Safety Partnership (PGRSP), which I 

chair, will lead the launch by conducting a series of activities right after AAP celebrates its 80th 

Anniversary on May 8 and 9.  The PGRSP, a multi-sectoral, non-stock, non-profit civic 

organization, was formed in April 2009 solely in the public interest for public awareness and in 

support of road safety initiatives and programs of its members.   

A day before the launching, AAP will distribute 250 Protec safety helmets to children in 

Morong, Rizal who ride motorcycles with their parents going to and from school.  The event willl 

complete the Philippine implementation by AAP of the Global Helmet Vaccine Initiative of the 

FIA Foundation, the Asian Injury Prevention Foundation and the Asian Development Bank 

By Gus Lagman, AAP President 



which aims to help children develop a lifetime habit of wearing helmets whenever they ride 

motorcycles. It was launched in May 2010 when Hollywood movie actress Michelle Yeoh, now 

the Make Roads Safe Global Ambassador of the FIA Foundation, arrived in Manila to assist 

AAP in the distribution of helmets to schoolchildren from various Metro Manila public elementary 

schools. A few months later, AAP went to San Fernando, La Union, and still later, Davao City, to 

distribute 250 more helmets to schoolchildren in each of these locations. 

On May 11, AAP, the PGRSP, which includes the Departments of Transportation and 

Communications (DOTC), Public Works and Highways (DPWH), Health (DOH),, Chamber of 

Automotive Manufacturers of the Philippines, Inc. (CAMPI), Ford Group Philippines, PLDT-

Smart Foundation, Truck Manufacturers Association (TMA), Tollways Association of the 

Philippines (TAP), Independent Philippine Petroleum Companies Association (IPPCA),  

MDPPA, and Pilipinas Shell plus leaders of the private business sector and civil society will call 

in to pledge their support to the Decade of Action. Tags bearing the Wear, Believe, Act slogan 

of the Decade of Action will be distributed after the pledging ceremony. People are encouraged 

to wear the yellow diamond-shaped tag as a sign of their support for the Decade of Action, and 

their personal commitment to be safe on the road. 

On the same day, the H2O project (Helmets and Headlights On Always) promoting the 

use of helmets and headlights by motorcyclists on the road will be kicked off. Moreover, AAP 

plans to distribute free DVD copies of the public utility drivers' training course that AAP with the 

Land Transportation Franchising and Regulatory Board (LTFRB) and the University of the 

Philippines National Center for Transportation Studies has been conducting.  

The launching will start with an event hosted by the Asian Development Bank (ADB) in 

the morning of May 11. Representatives from different organizations will be invited. This will be 

followed by guesting in noontime TV programs, varied activities in the afternoon to be 

conducted by individual members of the PGRSP, and will end with a concert at the Quezon 

Memorial Circle. 

Through the Decade of Action for Road Safety, AAP is looking forward to fewer families 

losing a relative or a friend in a road crash. With more than 3000 people dying each day in road 

crashes, the time to act has come to make our roads safe and save more lives not only for us 

today, but also for future generations. 

 

 

 

 



AAP to honor 2010 top race drivers 

 

The Automobile Association Philippines (AAP) will recognize the countryôs outstanding 

drivers in six motorsport disciplines and 13 class champions during the 16th Annual Motorsport 

Awards slated May 9, 2011 at the Philippine Trade Training Center in Pasay City. Coinciding 

with the national auto clubôs 80th Anniversary, AAP will also present special awards to 

remarkable racers and car groups for their excellent performance and dedication to Philippine 

Motorsport.  

 

The Hall of Fame Awardees are Dante Silverio and the late Eddie Marcelo who was 

active for many years in auto racing. Marcelo was one of the karting, drag racing, circuit and 

slalom pioneers, winning the championship in these disciplines.  

 

A Plaque of Appreciation will be given to Ford Group Philippines and the Covenant Car 

Company, Inc, for their valuable support of the Philippine Production Car Championship (PPCC) 

Series The late race driver Kookie Ramirez will be honored with a Plaque of Recognition for his 

participation in and genuine support of Philippine motorsport. 

 

AAP will also award the Class champions of the 2010 National Karting series, 2010 

Asian Karting Open Championship (AKOC) and class champions from the 2010 PTCC and 

PPCC series, both of which are organized and promoted by AAP.  

 

AAP motorsport committee chair Mandy Eduque expressed his appreciation to all race 

organizers and competitors for another job well done in last yearôs races. ñIt was a safe and well 

organized racing season. Everyone went all the way to be more competitive, making safety their 

number one concern and showing camaraderie in the sport,ò, Eduque said. ñI congratulate each 

and everyone who made it to the top, the awardees of AAP for the 2010 season and to all who 

supported motorsport events last year.ò 

 

AAP is the only organization in the country authorized to sanction four-wheel motorsport 

by the Federation Internationale deô l Automobile (FIA), the Paris-based body that governs four-

wheel motorsport worldwide including Formula One and the World Rally Championship. 

 

 



 

16th Annual Motorsports Awards awardees: 

2010 Driver of the Year 

Touring   ï  Joey Pery 

Karting   ï  Stefano Marcelo 

Drag    ï  Anthony Go 

Hillclimb   ï  Carlos Anton 

Slalom   ï  Patrick Mendiola 

4X4 off-road   ï  Harry Taring 

 

2010 PTCC and PPCC class champions 

Class ñCò / Over-all Champion (PTCC) - Joey Pery 

Class ñCò (PPCC)    - Dominic Uy 

Novice / Over-all Champion (PPCC)  - Marcus Wong 

 

2010 National karting class champions 

Mini ROK    - Antonio Sebastian Escalante 

Yamaha Novice  - Christian Gaddi 

Yamaha SL Expert  - Indy Villalon 

ROK Novice   - Emmanuel Calderon 

ROK Jr.   - Rafael Benito 

ROK Sr.   - Stefano Marcelo 

ROK Over-all   - Stefano Marcelo 

 

2010 Asian Karting Open Championship (AKOC) 

Yamaha Jr.   - Kalyka Carcel 

ROK Jr.   - John Tristan Gullas 

 

Hall of Fame recipients 

Eddie Marcelo 

Dante Silverio 

 

Plaque of Recognition 

Kookie Ramirez 



 

Plaque of Appreciation 

Ford Group Philippines 

The Covenant Car Company Inc. 

 

  

  

 

 

 

2010 Driver of the Year for 
Touring-Joey Perry 

2010 Driver of the Year for Drag 
Racing-Anthony Go 

2010 Driver of the Year for Hillclimb- 
Carlos Anton 

2010 Driver of the Year for Karting-
Stefano Marcelo 



 

 

2010 PTCC and PPCC class champions 

 

 

 

 

2010 Driver of the Year for Slalom- 
Patrick Mendiola 

Class òCó / Over-all Champion (PPCC)-
Dominic Uy 
 

Novice / Over-all Champion (PPCC)-Marcus Wong 



  

   

 

 

2010 National Karting Class Champions for 
Yamaha Novice-Christian Gaddi 

2010 National Karting Class Champions for 
ROK Novice-Emmanuel Calderon 

2010 National Karting Class Champions 
for Mini ROK-Antonio Sebastian 
Escalante 

2010 AKOC-Kalyka Carcel 



 

 

Kookie Ramirez 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hall of Fame Recipient-Eddie Marcelo 



Multi-sectoral workshop finalizes the Road Safety Action Plan 2011-2020 

 

The Automobile Association Philippines (AAP) attended the Workshop on the Philippine 

Road Safety Action Plan 2011-2020 on March 31-April 1, 2011 at the Taal Vista Lodge in 

Tagaytay City. The two-day workshop convened more than a hundred road safety advocates to 

draft and formulate the Philippine Road Safety Action Plan (PRSAP) 2011-2020 in support of 

the United Nations Decade of Action for Road Safety 2011-2020. 

The PRSAP 2011-20 is a compilation of all road safety activities that road safety 

advocates from the government and the private sectors commit to undertake during the decade. 

The document contains doable and sustainable programs, activities and projects (PAPs) which 

government agencies, business entities and associations and civil society vow to pursue, 

individually and collaboratively, in an effort to make our roads safer during the decade. 

Organized and coordinated by Department of Transportation and Communications 

(DOTC) Undersecretary Dante M. Velasco and Assistant Secretary Dante Lantin, the workshop 

tackled projects, plans and programs that will help the country achieve the United Nations 

Economic and Social Commission for Asia and Pacific (UNESCAP) overall objective of reducing 

road fatalities and injuries by fifty (50) percent over the decade 2011-2020. 

Rebecca Huang of UNESCAP presented the eight goals under the overall objective; (1) 

Make Roads Safe a policy priority, (2) make roads safer for vulnerable road users, (3) make 

roads safer and build ñforgiving roadsò, (4) make vehicles safer and encourage responsible ads, 

(5) Improve national and regional road safety systems, management and enforcement, (6) 

improve cooperation and fostering partnerships, (7) develop the Asian highway as a model for 

road safety, and (8) provide effective education on road safety awareness. Under these eight 

goals are thirty six (36) indicators for monitoring achievements.  

Among the discussed plans is the establishment of a road safety park for children 

initiated by the DOTC, University of the Philippines National Center for Transportation Studies 

(UP-NCTS), AAP and Safe Kids. The park aims to instill road discipline in the present and future 

generations of motorists and pedestrians by creating a miniature community complete with 

roads, traffic control devices, such as traffic lights and road signs, and pavement markings, 

public transportation stops, and buildings representing public amenities like gas stations, fast 

food restaurants, banks, supermarkets, libraries and shops. Its location marker was unveiled by 

FIA Global Ambassador for Road Safety Michelle Yeoh with AAP president Gus Lagman, AAP 

vice-president Johnny Angeles, Saul Billingsley of the FIA Foundation, UP Diliman Chancellor 



Sergio Cao, UP Diliman Vice Chancellor for Community Affairs Cynthia Grace Gregorio and 

representatives from Pilipinas Shell on May 26, 2010. 

Angeles, who chairs the AAP road safety committee, said that road safety should be the 

concern of every Filipino.   Filipinos should join the worldwide effort to reduce deaths and 

injuries on the road by being responsible motorists and road users. ñIf we donôt do anything, the 

number of deaths and injuries will continue to riseò, Angeles averred. 

The PRSAP 2011-20 will be published in book form and will be released in time for the 

worldwide launch of ñUNITED NATIONS DECADE OF ACTION FOR ROAD SAFETYò on May 

11, 2011.   A copy of the PRSAP 2011-20 will be submitted to the United Nations, for 

recognition by the international community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



United Nations Secretary General Ban Ki-moon meets with 
actress Michelle Yeoh, FIA Make Roads Safe Ambassador 
who gave him a road safety tag and a helmet for the United 
Nations Decade of Action for Road Safety 2011-2020 

100 Governments Support UN Decade of Action for Road Safety 

 

 

The FIA Foundation is heading 

up a United Nations Decade of Action 

for Road Safety which plans to cut 

projected global road deaths by 50 

percent over the next 10 years. 

 The UN Decade of Action has 

benefited from the support of some 100 

governments.  They signed up to a 

landmark resolution on global road 

safety in New York last year.  This key 

development is the outcome of a 

sustained push ï the Make Roads Safe 

campaign ï by the FIA Foundation. 

 In global terms, road safety has largely been a Cinderella issue ï rarely the subject of 

international summits and seldom the target of high-profile worldwide initiatives. But all that is 

set to change, thanks to the new United Nations Decade of Action, which will be launched on 11 

May 2011. 

 The UN itself has now recognized that road deaths and injuries are a rapidly growing 

crisis, particularly in developing countries. Globally, 1.3 million people are killed on roads each 

year, 90 percent of them in the developing world. As a killer, road accidents take more lives than 

malaria. 

 Such shocking statistics have prompted urgent action from the United Nations.  The 

world bodyôs ambitious aim for the Decade is to stabilize and then reduce the death rate.  A 

global plan for the Decade will take dramatic action on all aspects of road safety: working 

towards safer roads and vehicles, increased use of seatbelts and helmets, education and 

legislation to encourage safer behavior, better road safety management, and improved post-

crash responses. 

 When the Decade is launched in May, the world will unite around an official new global 

symbol, the road safety ñTag.ò It is intended to become the road safety equivalent of the red 

ribbon for HIV/ AIDS awareness or the white wristband worn in recognition of the fight against 

proverty. 



 The Tag was launched at special events in New York and London towards the end of 

2010.  Former US President Bill Clinton and New York Mayor Michael Bloomberg introduced the 

Tag at a special road safety ceremony during the Clinton Global Initiative. 

 At a separate event at the UN Millennium Development Goal summit, one of the most 

important international conferences of the year, the Tag was launched by senior officials from 

the UN and multilateral development institutions such as the World Bank and Inter-American 

Development Bank. 

 Early in 2011, the UN itself stepped up momentum ahead of the Decadeôs launch.  At a 

meeting in February with the Make Roads Safe global ambassador and actress Michelle Yeoh, 

the UN Secretary General Ban Ki-Moon described the scale of global road deaths as ñtotally 

unacceptable.ò 

 Michelle Yeoh commented: ñThe UN Secretary General has again shown great 

leadership in promoting the widely neglected issue of road deaths and injury. We have all 

worked so hard to get to this point, where the Decade of Action is about to begin.  Weôre all 

united in a global plan of action, and have the will and determination to deliver action that will 

make a real difference to peopleôs lives on roads and streets around the world.ò 

(Reprinted from IQ, the FIA Institute Quarterly Issue #1) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



AAP distributes helmets to school children in Davao City 

 

In the Philippines, particularly in rural areas where the motorcycle is the most common 

mode of transportation, riders seldom wear helmets. Neither do those who bring their children to 

and from school on a motorcycle provide their kids with a helmet to protect them from head 

injuries in case of a road crash.  

To address this road safety problem, the Automobile Association Philippines (AAP), in 

cooperation of the Department of Education (DepEd) Region XI, distributed 250 helmets to 

motorcycle-riding students of 10 public schools in Davao City on March 15, 2011 as part of the 

Helmets for Kids (HFK) program of the Global Helmet Vaccine Initiative (GHVI). The GHVI aims 

to promote motorcycle helmet wearing in developing countries all over the world.  

The school children received tropical helmets manufactured by the Protec Helmet 

Factory in Vietnam, the worldôs first non-profit helmet factory. These helmets are specially 

designed to make wearing helmets more comfortable for Asians.  The Tropical Helmet 

undergoes a series of tests including crash, puncture, velocity drop, and testing of the chin 

straps and buckles to ensure that it meets Vietnamese, European and Australian quality and 

safety standards. 

The hardened, molded liner of the Tropical Helmet is made of expanded polystyrene 

(EPS) beads. This protects the motorcycle riderôs brain and acts as a shock absorber in a crash. 

The helmetôs skid-resistant shells for the liners, weather visors, lower shells and buckles are 

made from special polycarbonate sheets that are vacuum-formed from master molds. 

AAP president Gus Lagman, AAP treasurer Jacinto Mantaring, DepEd Region XI 

Director Susana Estigoy and Davao Schools Division Superintendent Helen Paguican attended 

the helmet distribution as guests of honor. 

They were warmly welcomed by Palma Gil Elementary School principal Emmie Cabanlit 

and also by the students who showcased their musical talents in a short intermission number. 

Afterwards, AAP demonstrated the proper way of wearing the helmet.  

The program ended with closing remarks from AAP president Lagman who thanked the 

attendees and the co-organizers for their support and commitment to promote helmet wearing in 

Davao.  

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AAP President Gus Lagman and Davao Schools Division Superintendent Helen 

Paguican with Palma Gil Elementary School students wearing helmets.  

 

A demonstration of support to the GHVI during the Helmets for Kids ceremony in 
Palma Elementary School. 



AAP Director opens the International School of Sustainable Tourism 

 

 Automobile Association Philippines (AAP) 

Director and former Tourism Secretary Mina 

Gabor opened the ASEANôs first International 

School of Sustainable Tourism (ISST) in Subic 

Bay Freeport on March 23, 2011. Housed in the 

building that was used as a theater during Subicôs 

US Navy days, the ISST aims to increase the rural 

tourism projects in local communities by offering 

various tourism courses. 

 

 The schoolôs inauguration was attended by 

AAP Vice-President Johnny Angeles, AAP director 

Jacinto Mantaring, Philippine Exports officials, and 

other representatives of the public and private 

sectors. Gracing the opening ceremony as guests of honor were former President Fidel V. 

Ramos, Tourism Secretary Alberto Lim, Labor Secretary Rosalinda Baldoz, Central Luzon 

Tourism Director Ronaldo Tiutico, Zambales Governor Hermogenes Ebande Jr, Olangapo City 

First Lady Anne Gordon, Subic Bay Metropolitan Authority (SBMA) chairman Feliciano Salonga 

and SBMA administrator Armand Arreza.. Among the international guests were Florida State 

University Associate Professor Dr. David Cartes and TRAVOX Managing Director Gregory 

Duffel. 

 

In his welcoming remarks, SBMA Administrator Arreza said that despite Subicôs 

mandate to develop the area as an industrial and commercial center, SBMA still takes great 

care to preserve the environment of the Subic Bay Freeport. ñThe one thing that we donôt want 

to be transformed is the wonderful environment that we all enjoy here in Subicò, Arreza said. 

 

 In his keynote address, Ramos stated that ISST should serve as a platform for the 

government and the private sector to position the country as a hub for sustainable tourism. 

Ramos also pointed out that developing sustainability could be the key to ensuring an adequate 

supply of quality tourism products and services without harming the natural environment as well 

as our countryôs cultural assets.  

AAP Director and ISST president Mina Gabor 
welcomes the guests 



 

 According to ISST president Gabor, the school would start giving courses in the next five 

days with resource speakers and lecturers who are local and international experts in different 

fields of tourism such as Eco Tourism Planning and Development, General Tourism Planning, 

Development and Management for Tourism Service Officers of LGUs, Tourism Marketing and 

Promotions, Ecolodge Planning and Development, Green Cuisine and Bartending, Eco-Tourism 

Design, and Eco-Entrepreneurship..  

 

Aside from tourism subjects, a Road Safety course will also be offered by ISST as part 

of its joint effort with AAP to promote road discipline. Gabor, who chairs the AAP Tourism 

Committee, said that the course will be launched in September this year. AAP Vice President 

Angeles will be invited to assist the school in constructing the course as well as to teach one of 

the Road Safety training sessions. Classes will be held at the AAP Hall which was also 

inaugurated that day by Mantaring and Angeles together with SBMA Chair Salonga and 

Olangapo First Lady Gordon.  

 

Aside from the AAP Hall, other sections of ISST such as the Pacific Asia Travel 

Association (PATA) Hall, Dr. Renato Santos Science Centrum, ASEAN Knowledge Center, 

Philam Theater, United Nations World Tourism Organization (UNWTO) Hall, AHPADA Shop, 

SBMA Hall and Harbour House were also inaugurated and blessed.  The program ended with 

the unveiling of the ISST marker by Lim, Ramos, Salonga and Gabor in the presence of the 

schoolôs partners, benefactors and advisory board representatives. 
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SBMA chairman Feliciano Salonga, DOT Secretary Alberto Lim, AAP Treasurer Jacinto 

Mantaring, AAP Vice President Johnny Angeles and Olangapo First Lady Anne Gordon 

inspect  the inside of the AAP Hall.  

 

DOT Secretary Alberto Lim, former President Fidel Ramos and SBMA Chairman Feliciano 
Salonga lead the unveiling of the ISST marker. 




